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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

So many children have arrived in school today wearing red, white and blue to help celebrate the Royal Wedding of 

Prince Harry and Meghan Markle.  The children are spending the day working on ‘Royal Wedding’ themed activities 

and will share their work with the rest of the school this afternoon – I am looking forward to seeing what they have 

been doing. 

 

Years 3 & 4 had a wonderful time yesterday on their trip to the Verulamium Museum in St Albans,  where they were 

immersed in Roman life for the day.  Upon return to school the children were very keen to tell me about their 

experiences – one even said “it was the best trip ever!” 

 

I am very proud of the children in Year 6 this week as they undertook the statutory end of KS2 SATs testing.  They 

have all worked extremely hard, not only during this week, but in the time leading up to these assessments. The 

learning attitudes they showed of perseverance and determination were excellent – well done Year 6! 

 

I am delighted to inform you that the school has successfully been awarded the Silver Quality Assurance Mark for 

Science (PSQL).  This is the result of a lot of hard work to increase the profile and quality of science teaching in the 

school. You can continue to help strengthen this at home by encouraging your child to participate in the 50 Super 

Science things to do before you’re 11 ¾.  Take a look at the Science section of the website if you haven’t already as 

this has all the details of the activities you can do.  When a challenge has been completed, please bring your child’s 

evidence into school to share with the class teacher or email a photo through to the office. Certificates are awarded 

for every 10 challenges completed. 

 

Over the past few weeks I have been reviewing the way in which children enter school in the morning and what 

happens at the beginning of the school day.  From next Monday, 21st May, there will be a few changes as follows. 

Children may enter the school site as usual from 8:40am.  Then, instead of lining up on the playground, the classroom 

doors will open at 8:45am and your child can enter the classroom then, through the classroom door.  There will be an 

adult to greet them.  The morning is a busy time, so please refrain from entering the classroom with your child as any 

messages can be passed on, if needed, via the adult at the door.  At 8:55am the classroom doors will close and the 

register will be taken before 9:00am.  If your child arrives after this time, please enter the school via the main 

entrance and your child will be recoded as late.  Thank you for your cooperation with this. 

 

Reception – walk through the side gate for Nursery and then enter via your classroom door. 

Yrs 1 & 2 and 3 & 4 – enter your classroom door at the front of the school. 

Yrs 5 & 6 – walk around the hall and then enter via your classroom door. 
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There has been an update regarding the status of Twyford C of E School becoming an Academy.  Please read the 

attached letter from Russell Wood our Chair of Governors, outlining the changes and the decisions made. 

 

After the half-term break if you are intending on taking your child out of school during term time, you will now need 

to complete a ‘Request for Leave of Absence’ Form.  These are available from the school office. This will help us keep 

formal records of absences that are required. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Judith Bloomfield 

Headteacher 
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ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

We monitor attendance throughout the school.  Every 

fortnight we will be looking at the year group which has 

the best attendance and sharing this with you in the 

newsletters. 

 

Year Group Attendance %  

Reception 97.22 

Year 1 89.87 

Year 2 89.93 

Year 3 96.15 

Year 4 93.52 

Year 5 96.97 

Year 6 93.06 

 

Well done to Reception who have 

achieved the highest attendance 

rate for 30th April – 11th May 

2018. 

 

 

 

WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK 

21st – 25th May 

 

It’s National Walk to 
School Week next week. 

Due to all the road 

works/removal lorries 

etc. in and around 

Church Street, Main 

Street and School Lane 

at the moment, wouldn’t 

it be better to just leave 

your car at home or park 

at the top of the village and walk to school! 

 

A generation ago 70% of us walked to school, now it’s 

less than half. It has been proven that children who do 

some form of exercise, especially a walk to school, do 

better in class because they arrive refreshed, fit and 

ready to learn. 

 

TENNIS COACHING 

After half-term KS1 and LKS2 

will be taking part in some tennis 

coaching on a Thursday 

afternoon organised, by Marsh 

Gibbon Tennis Club. KS1 for the 

first two weeks and then LKS2 for the second two 

weeks).  This is a great opportunity for your children to 

enjoy the game under the guidance of experienced 

coaches. If your child really takes to it then you could 

contact the club to find out about the opportunity of 

further coaching sessions. 

 

Don’t forget, Sunday 13th May 1.00-4.00pm is the 

chance for children to ‘Try Tennis for Free’ at Marsh 

Gibbon Tennis Club.   Non-members are welcome. 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

There have been a number 

of jumpers and sweatshirts 

going missing recently. With 

the Summer nearly here, 

please can you ensure that 

all uniform is named.  

Children will take their 

jumpers off and not necessarily put them in their 

drawers or on their pegs straight away.  On some 

occasions they have been put back in their PE bags.  We 

do have an increasingly full box of lost property in the 

school foyer, so if your child has lost any uniform in the 

last few weeks please have a look in the box.  

 

 

 

.  

Dates for this term’s Outdoor Learning sessions are 

listed below.  Don’t forget to ensure that the children 

have suitable clothing for being outside for these 

sessions; wellies if it has been wet and sun hats and sun 

cream if we are lucky to have some sunny weather.  

Outdoor learning sessions take place straight after 

lunchtime. 

   

23/5/18 Reception Pond/River Dipping 

6/6/18 Year 1 & 2 Pond/River Dipping 

13/6/18 Year 3 & 4 Pond/River Dipping 

20/6/18 Year 5 & 6 Pond/River Dipping 

27/6/18 Reception 
Butterfly Hunt/Nature 

Walk 

4/7/18 Year 1 & 2 
Butterfly Hunt/Nature 

Walk 

11/7/18 Year 3 & 4 
Butterfly Hunt/Nature 

Walk 

18/7/18 Year 5 & 6 
Butterfly Hunt/Nature 

Walk 
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DON’T FORGET SUN HATS AND SUN CREAM 

With the weather getting 

warmer, please could you ensure 

that your child has a named sun 

hat and water bottle in school 

and that sun cream has been 

applied in the morning.  

 

NURSERY PLACES 

If you have a younger child who isn’t 

yet registered for a place in our 

Nursery class please contact the 

school office for a 

registration form.   We 

can offer up to 30 hours 

of Early Years education 

each week.  To discuss funding 

and availability, talk to Julie Hall in the office. 

 

PREMIER EDUCATION 

Premier Education will be running the following clubs in 

the Summer term. 

 
 

PAYMENTS 

If you are sending money 

into school please could you 

ensure that any cheques or 

cash are in a named 

envelope.  All cheques should 

be made payable to 

Buckinghamshire County 

Council.  Any cheque payments for Hot Lunches should 

be made payable to Compass Group. 

 

CALLING ALL BUDDING CRICKETERS 

  

Don’t forget about the 

Twyford Cricket Club 

practice sessions running on 

a Sunday morning from 

10am to 11.45am at Twyford 

Recreation Ground.  There 

are two sessions left, 13th 

and 20th May. No formal 

kit is necessary for practice 

– just regular sports kit – but please bring water and 

sun screen, as the weather should be good! Everyone is 

welcome to come along, although anyone who wants to 

become a full member of the squad will need to 

register for a subscription of £20 – this covers the 

whole season and will pay for match balls, teas, some 

kit and insurance. 

 

For more information please contact Richard Wade on 

either 01296 738585 or 07740 637621 (or by email at 

richard.wade@blakemorgan.co.uk ). 

 

STAMP COLLECTING 

Thank you to everyone who has donated stamps. So far 

we have collected 863g of stamps which have been sent 

to the charity to be turned into fundraising for them. 

Please keep donating, as we are still collecting if anyone 

has any stamps or old stamp collections. We are now 

collecting for the Bone Cancer Research Trust. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are collecting boxes in the school foyer, 

Twyford Village Stores and the Mace Village Shop at 

Calvert Green. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://www.rochford.essex.sch.uk/nursery-class.php&psig=AOvVaw3pM_ygVZDOPObLkJfxpoXO&ust=1520345151745838
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https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=ge3AUTrY&id=31FCA2CCB2D57E4EE444AD3EAAA8BA58E99EC68F&thid=OIP.ge3AUTrYQrhV8FWZIa4qzgD5D5&mediaurl=https://yt3.ggpht.com/-L3NXXiAiy3I/AAAAAAAAAAI/AAAAAAAAAAA/hItxhCNMcwY/s900-c-k-no-mo-rj-c0xffffff/photo.jpg&exph=900&expw=900&q=cricket+cartoon&simid=607988189673229418&selectedIndex=32&adlt=strict
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GARDENING CLUB 

Mrs Bloomfield will be running a 

lunch-time Gardening Club for 

any children who are interested. 

This will be on an adhoc basis, 

so when the weather permits 

any children interested can just 

take part. 

 

 
 

HOT LUNCHES 

You should have all received the new Hot Lunch Order 

Form for this half-term in book bags, along with a copy 

of the menu.  A copy is also available to download from 

the school website and a menu is at the end of this 

Newsletter. Please return orders by 9am on Tuesday 

for the following week.  If possible please order for 

the whole half term. 

 

 

 
 

A free hot lunch is available to every child in Reception 

and Year 1 and 2.  This is funded by the Government’s 

Universal Infant Free School Meal (UIFSM) scheme.  

Children in Nursery and Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 can order a 

meal at a cost of £2.40 per day.  

If you need to cancel your child’s lunches due to illness 

or would like to discuss allergen information or anything 

else related to the hot meal service please call 

Chartwells Customer Care Line on 01908 615705.  In 

the case of a child’s absence, a credit note is issued 

from the second day of absence. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

SUNDAY AT 4 

The Swan Group of Churches’ Sunday at 4 is for school 

aged children up to 11 years.  We meet monthly at 4pm 

until 5.30pm for fun, games, Bible stories, craft 

activities, music, prayer and refreshments 

Dates and venues for 2018 

24 June Marsh Gibbon Village Hall 

22 July Charndon Community Centre 

Come and join us! 

Further details from Revd David Hiscock 01869 

277297 or Revd Angela Mann 01296 771100 
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The PTFA have sent out a letter, which you all should 

have received by now, stating that 5 of us are standing 

down from their committee positions at the end of the 

school year. If the PTFA is to continue we need more 

parents to step up and take part. The PTFA raises 

between £5,000 and £8,000 each year, without this 

money our children will miss out on essential resources 

that the school budget won’t stretch to. The Cream 

Teas and the Summer Sizzler are excellent 

opportunities to learn, so please consider getting 

involved. Please come and talk to one of us. 

PTFA Meeting Tuesday 5th June – Please come along 

to the meeting and support your hard working PTFA. 

8.00pm at school. If you are thinking of taking a more 

active role next year then why not come along and see 

what goes on. 

CREAM TEAS – FRIDAY 8th JUNE 2PM 

This is a lovely event that is 

great for all ages, families and 

friends – everyone is welcome. 

We will be asking for donations 

of homemade scones for our 

Cream Tea event. We also need 

helpers to set up, clear away and wash up. 

BREAK THE RULES FRIDAY 

We are trying out a new fundraiser on Friday 15th June. 

We will send out a list of rules that the children can 

pay to break. More details to follow……….. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 6th July – World Cup 

Summer. This is a really important 

family event in our school calendar, 

but it takes a lot of organisation. 

Please can you help? 

ICE LOLLIES 

As the weather improves (hopefully!) we will be selling 

ice lollies for £1 after school on certain days. Look out 

for the text alerts from school and details on the 

PTFA Blackboard. 

A Message from Lisa Machay 

As many of you are aware I will be leaving at the end of this 

half term. 

I just wanted to say a big thank you to all of my friends on 

the PTFA, I say friends, as over the years we have been 

working together we all have become friends. 

Sarah it has been amazing being joint treasurer with you we 

have had so much fun couldn’t of wished for a better friend. 

Being on the PTFA has honestly made mine and Mason’s time 

at Twyford school so much more enjoyable, I believe me being 

involved in the PTFA has given Mason more confidence at 

school and also given me a sense of pride and achievement for 

all we have raised for the school. 

As you will be aware most of the PTFA are stepping down this 

year and I really hope that other parents will take on the 

roles as honestly, although hard work at times it’s also fun, 

rewarding and most importantly helping the school. 

Lastly would like to say a huge thank you to The Chairpersons 

Katherine and Imogen throughout the time of me being 

involved you are always thanking others but never  yourselves 

so a big THANK YOU  

Going to miss all of you  

Lisa x 

 

STARLIGHT CLOTHING BINS 

Thank you to everyone who has put old clothing into the 

bins at Twyford Village Stores and 

Calvert Green Mace.  We raised 

£340 in April, so thank you to 

everyone who put old clothes in. 

Why not sort through your winter 

wardrobe next? Please do not put 

old duvets and pillows in the bins.  

Please let your friends and 

neighbours know that the bins are 

there and that they support both the school and 

Starlight charity. Please note that the clothing bin at 

Twyford Village Stores is now located at the very back 

of the car park.  
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MY NAME LABEL 

If you haven’t yet labelled 

your child’s new school 

uniform you might want to 

think about ordering some 

name labels to make the job easier.  The PTFA receive 

a commission on every order so by purchasing you will 

also support the PTFA. You can order online at  

www.mynamelabel.co.uk quoting fundraising code 

fe23f831 

 

THE GIVING MACHINE 

Thank you to everyone who has recently joined The 

Giving Machine. If you still haven’t joined up, then 

please do as it is an easy way for us to earn money for 

school. Don’t forget if you start looking at holidays for 

2018, lots of holiday companies are registered with The 

Giving Machine. online.  It takes 2 minutes to register 

with The Giving Machine (a charity and not-for-profit 

organisation) and then you can do most of your internet 

shopping via them.  Each retailer that is registered 

with The Giving Machine then donates a sales 

commission (either as a % of sales or as a lump sum) 

that is turned into a charitable donation for our cause.  

The list of companies that you can raise money through 

is enormous and includes Amazon, SportsDirect.com, 

Argos, John Lewis, Booking.com, Boden, Haven, Marks & 

Spencer, Next and many, many more. 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to receive e-mail communication from 

us, then please e-mail ksrollason@hotmail.com and you 

will be included on the distribution list. 

Thank you. 

 Katherine and Imogen 
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TERM DATES – 2017/18 and 2018/19 
 

Summer Term 2018 
Tuesday 17th April 2018 Friday 25th May 2018 

Monday 4th June 2018 Tuesday 24th July 2018 

 

Autumn Term 2018 
Thursday 6th September 2018 Friday 19th October 2018 

Monday 29th October 2018 Wednesday 19th December 2017 

Spring Term 2019 
Thursday 3rd January 2019 Friday 15th February 2019 

Monday 25th February 2019 Friday 5th April 2019 

Summer Term 2019 
Wednesday 24th April 2019 Friday 24th May 2019 

Monday 3rd June 2019 Wednesday 24th July 2019 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Friday 18th May  Royal Wedding Off Curricular Day 

Wednesday 23rd May  Year 5 Puberty Talk by School Nurse 

Thursday 24th May  Year 5 Science Fair  

Friday 25th May  School breaks up for Half Term 

Friday 25th May  Nursery and Reception trip to Woburn Safari Park 

Monday 4th June  School re-opens after Half Term 

Tuesday 5th June  PTFA Meeting 8.00pm School 

Thursday 7th June  Tennis Coaching 

Thursday 7th June New Yr 5 & 6 Football Match v Marsh Gibbon School 

Friday 8th June  PTFA Cream Teas 

Thursday 14th June  Tennis Coaching 

Friday 15th June New Break the Rules Friday 

Monday 18th June New Yr 3 & 4 (6 children) Badminton Final @ Stoke Mandeville 

Wednesday 20th June  Waddesdon new starters visiting Waddesdon School 9.30-10.30 

Thursday 21st June  Tennis Coaching 

Friday 22nd June  Yr 5 & 6 Inter-school Sports Tournament 

Monday 25th June  10 Year 6 children going to Science Big Bang  

Wednesday 27th June New 11+ Presentation Meeting for all Year 5 Parents 

Thursday 28th June  Years 1 & 2 Small Schools Festival 9-2pm 

Thursday 28th June  Tennis Coaching 

Friday 29th June  Reception vision checks by School Nurse 9.15am 

Tuesday 3rd July  Transition Day 

Tuesday 3rd July  Reception Class Sept 2018 Parents Meeting 

Wednesday 4th July  Transition Day Secondary 

Friday 6th July  PTFA Summer Sizzler 6.00pm 

Tuesday 10th July  Sports Day  

Wednesday 11th July Change Year 6 Games 

Friday 13th July  Last day for all school clubs 

Monday 16th July  Open Evening 3.30pm – 4.30pm 

Twyford 

C of E 

School 

School 

Diary 

Friday, 18 

May 2018 
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Friday 20th July  Camp Out Day 

Monday 23rd July  Celebration Assembly 2pm 

Tuesday 24th July  School breaks up for Summer Holiday 1.00pm 

Thursday 6th September 2018  School re-opens after Summer Holiday 

Tuesday 11th September  Transfer Tests – Preparation Test 

Thursday 13th September  Transfer Test – Transfer Test 

Friday 28th September  Individual School Photographs 

Monday 1st October New Flu immunisations  Reception – Year 5 

Thursday 11th October New Open Day 10-11.30am and 1.30-3.00pm 

Friday 12th October  Transfer Test Results 

Friday 19th October  School breaks up for Half Term 

Monday 29th October  School re-opens after Half Term 
 

Church Street, Twyford, Buckingham, MK18 4EU     Telephone 01296 730305     Email office@twyford.bucks.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER 2018 MENU 
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Letter from Russell Wood, Chair of Governors. 

 

18th May 2018 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

It is important to advise you on the status of the school in its move to become an academy. 

 

As you are aware we completed our operational due diligence and consultation period last year and decided 

to proceed to join the newly forming multi-academy trust - ODBST (Oxford Diocese Bucks School Trust). 

 

The DfE gave their approvals and we started to look more into the detailed financial transition to look to 

set a sensible go live date that would not over burden the school office resources. 

 

It was at this point that the initial guidance we had been provided with, namely that the move would be 

cost neutral for the school started to cause concern.  We deferred our go live date whilst we reviewed the 

costings in more depth.  

 

It was equally important for our new headteacher to also become involved and review all the findings in 

light of how she may wish to structure the school in the future and any implications this would impose. 

 

At the same time it became clear that both the political landscape regarding academies and the concern 

around the level of support and costs from Bucks County Council had changed. The Government is no longer 

pursuing a directive that all schools must become academies. In fact, it seems that the latest advice is 

that to obtain approval, you have to prove that in doing so it will add value to the outcomes of pupils in the 

school.  

 

Costs of Bucks County Council services have been refined to assist the smaller schools like Twyford.  

 

As a result of our detailed financial due diligence, it is unfortunately clear that it would cost the school 

significantly more annually to become an academy either with ODBST or indeed any other MAT.  It seems 

that this concern is also borne out by recent articles in the national press which indicates that 80% of 

academies now have some level of financial deficit.  Please note, Twyford School's present financial 

position is robust, under control and in the black. 

 

Therefore the Governors took the decision to withdraw from the move to become an academy in the 

governing body meeting of 8th May. We have informed ODBST & BCC accordingly.    

 

To be absolutely clear, ODBST have not done anything wrong, their values and passion are not in 

question and we will aim to keep in contact with them in case the strategic landscape changes. 

If that central government pressure or local authority support does change, we know where to revisit and 

we do not believe ODBST would rebuff our advances. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Russell Wood 


